History of the English Setter Club in Ireland

By The Observer

In the late seventies English Setter enthusiasts felt a great need for a club and in 1978 John Burke and Charlie Cullen decided to organise an exploratory meeting with a view to setting up a club.  They put their hands in their pockets and set up a meeting in the Parkside Hotel, North Circular Road, Dublin on the 28th January 1979.  There was a large attendance which set the mood for the formation of the Club.

James Dalton obliged to chair the meeting and he set out the requirements for the formation of a successful Breed Club.  It was agreed unanimously to form the English Setter Club of Ireland. 

OFFICERS  ELECTED

President:

Mr John Burke

Vice-Presidents:
Mr Tom Kennedy and Mr J P Dunne




(It was agreed not to limit the number of Vice-Presidents)

Hon. Chairman:
Charlie Byrne

Hon. Secretary:
Miss Joy Adams

Hon. Treasurer:
Mr Eddie Lowndes

A discussion took place regarding the size of the Committee and the following were elected:  Des Martin, Ken Larkin, Tom Kavanagh, Mrs P Mooney, John Bourke, Paddy Duffy, Gus Merne, Charlie Cullen, Paddy Mooney, Mrs A Kingston, Mrs O’Byrne and J P Dunne.  The Committee had to draw up a set of rules, search for donors of trophies and affiliate to the Irish Kennel Club.

The rules, affiliation to the Irish Kennel Club, Trophies and the running of Field Trials and a show were agreed at the first annual general meeting held on the 8th April, 1979.

Prior to the formation of the Club, J P Dunne, Secretary of the Wicklow and Wexford Gundog Association ran an English Setter Breed Stake at Ferns with great success and this was a great guide for the Club.  The Committee decided to run its first breed stake at Wilkinstown on the 29th October, 1979 which was a great success.  It was very well supported with 26 dogs parading out of an entry of 28.  This entry exceeded the Committee’s expectations and the judges Paddy Mooney and John Dixon did an excellent job in sorting out the first, second and third places.  The winner was Tommie Kavanagh’s ESD Glenwind Magpie by Glenowlen Dandy x Coolwinna Jessie, 2nd  Miss Nina Proctor’s ESB Jet by Cloncurragh Jasper x Blackrock Judy and 3rd was Charlie Byrne’s ESB Doohatty Manhatton Star out of Doohatty Wanda.

The Club really got to work with an ambitious 1980 programme with a Novice Stake at Wilkinstown in March, Grouse Trial on the Dublin and Wicklow Mountains in the Summer and Pheasant Trials in Carlow in the Autumn and a Show.

In 1982 the Club joined forces with the Irish Pointer Club to hold its annual breed show, it was held at Ravenswell Convent, Bray with Mrs Cicely Robertshaw as judge.  There was an entry of nineteen dogs with trophies and rosettes for the winners.  

At the Annual General meeting in 1983 Eddie Lowndes agreed to act as Secretary and Treasurer and Nina Proctor to act as Assistant Secretary for the coming year.  John Burke was elected Chairman and Ken Larkin as Irish Kennel Club Delegate also for the coming year.

In 1984 Eddie Lowndes reported he wished to resign as Secretary and Nina Proctor took over the role.

In 1986 John Burke asked to be relieved of the Chairmanship but accepted Vice Chairman and Ken Larkin became Chairman.

In 1990 Charlie Byrne took over the President’s position, Tony Ryan became Treasurer and Joe McGill Secretary.

1991 saw another change of officers with John Geoghegan becoming President and Charlie Byrne Chairman.

In 1992 Charlie Byrne said he would not be standing for Chairman and John Burke came back to that office with Tony O’Connell becoming Vice-Chairman.

1993 saw the need for a P R O Officer and Sean O’Neill was elected to the position and also became a Vice-President in 1994 with Dan Scannell.

During the 1994 Joe McGill resigned as Secretary and Sean O’Neill took over until the AGM.

1995 Charlie Cullen and Ken Larkin were added to the list of Vice-Presidents and Tony O’Connell took on the role of PRO.  Sean O’Neill was confirmed as Secretary.  The Club decided a way to get new members and encourage novice handlers with English Setters was to have a schooling day on the mountain using trained dogs.  The members who organised the event also gave hints, advice and critical analysis of the dogs used in the demonstration and answered any problems.

1996 saw Bill Connolly becoming Vice-Chairman and P R O.

1998 yielded more changes namely Nina Proctor being added as a Vice-President.  Tony O’Connell became Secretary and Pat Mangan Assistant Secretary, Joe McGill as Treasurer with John Geoghegan as P R O.

The year 2000 again saw changes with John Burke taking a back seat and Sean O’Neill taking over the Chair.

In 2002 John Burke again became Vice-Chairman, Tony O’Connell stepping down as Secretary, being replaced by Pat Mangan, but acting as Assistant Secretary.  Joe McGill was elected P R O.

2003 Liam Law became Chairman and in November an Extraordinary General Meeting was called to sort out a few matters.  Pat Mangan opened the meeting stating he was stepping down as Secretary and Christy Davitt was elected.  All the Trials and Judges were selected for the 2004 season.  As the 2004 season was the 25th Anniversary of the Club arrangement for the celebrations were made.  Joe McGill would organise the event.

2004 saw James Dalton becoming a Vice-President, Vice-Chairman and P R O was Billy Grace with Maeve Waters taking on the position of Treasurer.

Various other changes have occurred in the intervening years with Pat Martin assuming the role of Chairman before taking on the Secretary-ship with Neil Ryan as his President, Paddy Peoples the Chairman and Billy Grace the Treasurer.  This team steered the Club through a successful 30th Anniversary in 2009.

